Parents,
 
According to our records you have a child between the league ages of 8 to 12 registered to play baseball at Southington North Little League for the 2016 season that is not already on a roster for a major’s division team. Please note that changes were made to the original handout if you attended walk-in registration.
 
WHEN:
 
Evaluations Schedule:
League age:
         8; Sunday March 6th, 1:00 PM, DePaolo Gym
         9; Saturday, March 5th at 11:00 AM and Sunday, March 6th at 9:00 AM, DePaolo Gym
         10; Saturday March 5th at 9:00 AM and Sunday March 6th at 11:00 AM, DePaolo Gym
         11; Saturday, March 5th at 11:00 AM and Sunday, March 6th at 9:00 AM,  DePaolo Gym
         12; Saturday March 5th at 9:00 AM and Sunday March 6th at 11:00 AM, DePaolo Gym
 
Each of the sessions will last about 90 minutes.  Please arrive 15 minutes early to register.
 
WHERE:
Evaluations will be at the DePaolo Middle School Gym. 
 
WHY:
Player evaluations are required pursuant to Little League Rules to provide an equitable distribution of players.  Players must attend at least 50% of tryouts or they will default to the league division required by our local bylaws.  Additional information is available on our website at www.southingtonnorth.org
 
WHAT TO BRING:
Players should wear gym style clothing including sneakers.  Absolutely no cleats as tryouts will be on gym floor and the cleaner the sneakers the better.  Players need to bring a baseball glove and may bring batting gloves, bags, water bottles, or other baseball related items.  Please no food or open containers.  Helmets will not be required.  PLEASE DO NOT BRING BATS as only wood bats will be used for evaluations.  Bats will be provided for use.  Please do not bring baseballs - they will be provided.  As always, having any personal equipment labeled with the player’s name is very highly encouraged.
 
WHAT NOT TO BRING
Please note that only players and coaches will be allowed in the gym during the evaluations.  No parents will be permitted in the gym during the evaluations.  Please do not bring aluminum/composite bats as they are not permitted in the gym.  Only wood bats will be used.
 
WHAT WILL HAPPEN:  
Parents/players need to register with our player agent at the door and will be assigned a numbered pinny to wear over their clothes during the evaluations.   Please make sure the player agent records the pinny number to your child.  The pinny is to be returned at the end of that day’s evaluations but the same one will be provided for Sunday.  Please make sure to return them.
 
Players will be allowed to warm up by having a catch while other players register. 
 
Players will then be lined up by pinny number for the below drills.  Prior to the first drill the player will provide his/her name to a volunteer coach who will announce it to the remainder of the coaches.
Fielding ground balls and throwing to a base.  3-4 each.
Running bases
Batting.  A coach will throw approximately 5 to 7 pitches.  (we use incrediBalls for this drill)
Pitching.  Approximately 5 pitches- thrown to a catcher
Catching fly balls, 3 each.   
 
This schedule may be adjusted to meet time constraints.
 
Once the evaluation session is complete (approximately 90 minutes) parents should enter the gym to pick up his/her child.  Please remember to return the pinny.   
 
Coaches will perform evaluations during the sessions and provide input to the player agent.  The player agent will compile information and provide back to coaches for draft selections.  Majors and Minors players are selected by the coaches thru a draft process scheduled for Sunday evening.  Players drafted for the majors will typically be notified Sunday night and Minors players will be notified either Monday or Tuesday evening.
 
Players for divisions Farm and T-ball will be assigned by the player agent to a team in the week or so following.     
 
Thank you for your anticipated cooperation. 

Kristi Larson
Player Agent
Southington North Little League
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